Dear Ms. Vu Thi Nhuan.

Subject: Admission to Kyushu University as a Japanese Government (Monbukagakusho) Scholar-2005

It is a great pleasure to inform you that you have been granted admission to Kyushu University as a Japanese Government Scholar. Please follow the instructions below to make procedure necessary for beginning new life in Japan. To spare enough time for relevant registration procedure you are asked to arrive in Japan between October 1 and 7, 2005.

Enclosed:

Letter of Admission to Kyushu University (necessary for obtaining visa) Pledge (Please fill out this form and send it back by July 25, 2005)

1. Notification to the Japanese Embassy/Consulate:

You are required to go to the Japanese embassy in your country with your "Certificate of Admission" and to report that you have selected as a Japanese government scholar under the category of "University Recommendation" after July 15, 2005. Then you would apply for a student visa.

2 Passport:

Apply and receive a valid passport issued by your government, if you do not have yet.

- 3. On passport control, you would be request to show your "Certificate of Admission". You must bring it.
- 4. Accommodations:

Kyushu University provides the International House for international students, a single room in which is equipped with a bathroom (with toilet), a desk, a bed (without bedclothes), an air conditioner, etc. Rent is \(\frac{3}{7}\), 000 for a single room (11 mi), \(\frac{3}{7}\), 000 for a couple room (36 mi), and \(\frac{3}{7}\), 000 for a family room (53 mi). Though you have to pay utility expenses and cleaning fee (\(\frac{3}{3}\), 000\(\sigma\)57, 000) in addition to the monthly rent, you are advised to stay at the International House, since the rent is remarkably cheaper than other private apartments. However, we cannot guarantee to satisfy everyone because of limited number of family rooms and couple rooms in the House. And residing period allowed residents is limited to a half or I year, so you will be asked to move out of the House after the period is expired.

Contact your academic advisor on an application for residing in the International House.

5. Grants:

Scholarship: ¥175,000/month (Octover, 2005-September, 2008) is usually paid around 27th every month. However since the payment for the first month will be delayed according to your arrival date (It will be paid about 3 weeks after your first presence at International Student Exchange Division.), you are advised to bring a certain amount of money (at least ¥50,000) for immediate spending.

Arrival Allowance: ¥25,000 Tuition Fee: not required

6. Mail and Contact:

Ms. Kiyomi Tanaka Graduate School of Bioresource and Bioenvironmental Sciences, Kyushu University 6-10-1 Hakozaki, Higashi-ku, Fukuoka, 〒812-8581 Japan

> Tel +81-92-642-2815 Fax +81-92-642-2817 e-mail noggakus@jimu.kyushu-u.ac.jp